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The Life Boat

Cindy Herndon

Years ago, I remember my father,
Paul Stueber, talking about getting a
boat out of the North Bay woods on Kel-
leys Island. Iremember times on the east
side of Kelleys at our 1860’s family home,
I would turn around and my Dad would
meet my friends dressed as Oliver H.

Perry. Yikes....that went over well! Dad

had a great sense of humor-and loved his-
tory-and most people went along with his
gig. He was very excited about helping to
retrieve the found boat.

The Life Boat was found on the old
Hamilton Property on the North Bay.
It was in the late 60’s or early 70’s, when
a few men from Kelleys Island (my hus-

! band Chuck was one of them) helped pull

this life boat out of the mud and dirt in
the woods. It was not in good shape. The
Great Lakes Historical Society and

| its Inland Seas Maritime Museum in

| Vermilion adopted the boat and did all

the renovations on it. After having it on
display for several years, they asked the
Kelleys Island Historical Association
(KIHA) if we wanted to house it. At that
time there was no room for maintaining
the boat, so it went to Put-n -Bay’s
Lake Erie Islands Historical Society

Museum news
The KIHA Board is looking forward

to an exciting summer as our first full

season of having the new museum open
approaches. During the winter, plans
were made by the board to hold a lunch
for our generous foundation benefactors
that donated the many thousands of dol-
lars needed to finish our new museum.
Ways & Means Committee Chair E.
Anne Eddowes is coordinating the
luncheon, which will be held on July 9
at the Kelleys Island Winery.
Foundations who have helped KIHA

The Life Boat will be on display at KIHA 's Museum for the
next couple of years. Photo by Sharon McIntire.

Museum (LEIHS). The agreement back in
the 80’s was, when KIHA had room for the
boat, Kelleys Island should have it.

This Life Boat is one of only two left in
this region. This type of boat had proven
itself to be very useful and productive. It is
a Francis Metallic Life Boat. 1t was dis-
tributed by the Federal Government to
various communities in need. Marblehead
had one and so did Kelleys Island. The
man that designed the boat was Joseph
Francis. In the 1890’s Joseph Francis re-
ceived a United States Congressional Gold
Medal because of his work with lifeboats.
He was known for saving hundreds of lives
around the world. He worked in Florida
during the Third Seminole Indian War and
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are: The Sidney Frohman Founda-
tion, The Sandusky/Erie County
Community Foundation, The
Randolph J. & Estelle M. Dom Foun-
dation, The Frost-Parker Founda-
tion, The Mylander Foundation, The
Millican Family Charitable Trust,
and the Wightman/Wieber Charitable
Foundation. Together these founda-
tions have donated over $150,000 and the
architectural plans. The project could not
have been completed without them.
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